                    Minutes of the Winchester League of Women Voters 



    Annual Meeting on Wednesday June 6, 2012   

                          At the Sanborn House, Winchester

        Moderator:  Susan Lewis 

        Recorder: Leslie Kennedy                            First Reader: Gloria Legvold

   

After a brief introductory period featuring conversation, coffee and desserts, the evening’s agenda began with an informative talk by the new Winchester Town Manager, Richard Howard. Mr. Howard was formerly the mayor of Malden for 16 years. He spoke about how that position prepared him for his new role and about some of the issues that he faces in guiding Winchester forward as the new Town Manager. He spoke frankly about what he has learned in his first six months on the job and about the time that he has spent with various departments and organizations and how that has allowed him to get to know how the town operates. He made note of some of the more pressing current concerns such as the budget, the condition of the high school and the need for ongoing support and maintenance of the physical structures. He is trying to balance the needs of the town as a whole with the needs of one of the biggest departments, the school system. He graciously took a variety of questions from the league members in attendance. 

After thanking our speaker, Susan Lewis opened the business portion of the meeting. Some members of the audience departed at this time as did our featured speaker and we were left with fourteen League members in attendance. 

In a celebratory note, Judie Muggia recognized Frances Shawcross for her many contributions and years of noteworthy service to the Winchester League. France was given a certificate of excellence in honor of her outstanding service signed by the current steering committee for the hours that she put in for everyone’s benefit, for her award winning bulletin and for her efforts to consistently get news out to all our members as our web-weaver.  Mention was also made of our new member, Maryann Haraldsen, whose updated version of our web site is up and running. Members are asked to contact her with comments and compliments. 

Meredith Conway was in charge of the 2012-2013 budget as presented and approved by the gathering. Details included the fact that we did not send anyone from our league to National Convention this year and that we did not have a major contested race in the last election. We did have a major fundraising effort this year that brought in much needed revenue. 

The budget was approved. The major expenses for the upcoming year will be identical to last year with two exceptions. We moved $400 from banner expenses covering the web expenses and we have an additional need to fund raise for any local events if we do not want to go into our reserves. 

Juanita Zerda reviewed the highlights of last year’s events for the League which included the detailed Consensus Study on Education (in which we had collaboration from other league members in Arlington and Lexington.) We held several voter registration outreach efforts at the high school, the Farmer’s Market and the Winter Market. We gave out the first Civic Leadership Award (given to Town Clerk Mary Ellen Lannon) at an evening event featuring a silent auction and wine and cheese party. We held an event with WinCam featuring the candidates for the Board of Health and we sent several representatives from our League to the annual Day on the Hill. There was very good feedback about hosting the Town Meeting members on Town Day at our tent but several people have suggested that we try this again in a different forum as Town Day was too distracting a setting.

There was discussion about whether the brochure for the annual meeting should be distributed to the Chamber of Commerce for inclusion in the welcome baskets. As part of the planning for next year, we discussed what other types of events the League might consider getting involved with or sponsoring. More outreach to schools was suggested as well as sponsoring ways to help citizens get to know the town better. Judie mentioned the tour of the water treatment center that was held on Town Day. 

The next order of business was the election of a new treasurer, Juanita Zerda. That was approved, followed by the reading of the new slate for the upcoming steering committee which was also approved after a vote. Joining and in some cases re-joining the Steering Committee are Jean Herbert and Marilyn Mullane. We currently have room for more members on the steering committee. 

There was a discussion by the members present on ways to reach out to the community at large during this election year. One suggestion was that the League could try to be present with a table and voter registration materials at an event at least once at every school. This would be most useful in the early part of the year. There are coffees and open houses at all the schools in the fall. 

We could seek community involvement by being a co-sponsor to an event. The suggestion was made that the theme of the year be partnership. 

ESL teachers were seen as another way to reach possible unregistered voters. 

The League should try to raise people’s awareness about civic opportunities in Winchester. How do we reach people who are not reading the school newsletters and the local papers?  

After this discussion the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted:

Leslie Anne Kennedy

